                                  					L/Sgt Farrar 4756658
Cumberland Infirmary
Carlisle

9-11-44

Dear Mr. Lauder

Received your letter yesterday glad to hear from you again. So you are in the Pay Corps now a nice steady old job. I sent a letter too Mrs. Clark I think she will appreciate the letter very much. You will see I am still in hospital the arm does not seem to be getting on too well I was down in the theatre again yesterday to have the wound dressed the bone is damaged and I cannot move my arm too well. I hope your injuries are improving and are not too troublesome. I had a letter from cp. Heath a few days ago he had just gone back in the line again after a few days leave in Brussels and he stayed with the friends we made during our short stay there, and he had a smashing time. Did I ever tell you that L/cp Wannel had died through injuries received in Normandy. If you can remember he never came with us on the invasion he was in hospital with malaria and he finished up by joining the 7th Batt Hamps over there he was wounded in the neck and brought back to England but he died we had a letter from his wife telling us about it. I will close now so until I hear from you again All the Best

Yours truly
Sgt. Farrar

